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February 2018

	Principal’s Message

We have had a great January start up back to school and have enjoyed the new snow that the season brings!
Students have been busy enjoying the snow by building, sliding and creating.

We are very happy that we have snow for our upcoming Taylor Evans Olympics which happens this Friday.

We always welcome parents, and if you have some time to share by volunteering, please let the office or your child’s teacher know.

We have some great Spirit Days coming up for Fridays this month planned by the Students’ Council. We are very excited about our students and the leadership they are showing.

Please visit our calendar at https://www.ugdsb.ca/tevans/ to keep up to date with exciting events.

Sincerely,

Mr. Keesmaat and Mr. Gouk


Next School Council Meeting

Will be held Thursday, February 15, 2018
7:00pm - 8:00pm
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School Closures and Transportation Changes: Inclement Weather

In the event of, or possibility of, inclement weather please be sure to listen to CJOY AM (1460) or MAGIC FM (106.1) for announcements regarding school closures, bus/taxi delays or cancellations.  Please listen for “Division 1, Yellow Card” or “South Wellington and the City of Guelph” to determine if buses have been cancelled.
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Tuesday, February 13th:  Term 1 Report Cards go home for grades JK-8.

Talking to your child about their report card.
Report cards are an important communication of learning from your child’s teachers to you and your child.

At Taylor Evans, Effort Toward Excellence means having a growth mindset which means learning from our mistakes (as this is how we learn – through mistakes), reflecting, setting goals and an action steps to achieve these goals.

Please do review your child’s report with them and discuss what they think they did well and what they think their goal should be for term two. Teachers will have identified some next steps. Goals should be recorded on page 4 and returned to the school. 

Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher about the report card. – Thanks – Mr. Keesmaat
	Anti-Bullying at TEPS

In an equitable and inclusive school climate, all members of the school community feel safe, comfortable, and accepted.  Staff and students value diversity and demonstrate respect for others and a commitment to establishing a just, caring society.  
An equitable, inclusive education system encourages and enables all students to learn and to fulfill their potential.

Staff will:

Provide a safe environment for students who report bullying (protection from retaliation.)
Students will:

Treat each other respectfully.

Parents will:

[image: image3.png]


Model positive ways of getting along with others.




	Backpack of Experience

Parents can help fill that backpack.

Did you know that your child comes to school with 2 backpacks?  One is filled with the physical objects necessary for the school day.  The other is what teachers refer to as the “backpack of experience” that helps the students’ learning. Did you know that literacy is about more than just reading?  Literacy actually begins with oral language development.  By working on oral language skills at home, you can help your child fill that “backpack of experience.”  Your child’s ability to express himself/herself clearly and confidently will help him/her read, write and speak with improved accuracy, fluency and meaning.  Talk about anything – fixing dinner, the weather, what happened at school today, what’s planned for the weekend, what did you hear on the news, how do you play that game, what was the story about?  Ask questions about what they saw on the way home, about news stories, about articles in the paper or things you notice on a neighbourhood walk. Strong oral skills are very important in your child’s learning.  What the student brings with him/her to school, in terms of “experience” will help in many ways.  Parents, help fill that other backpack.  



	Lockdown Drill Practice

We will have our semi-annual Lockdown Drill on

Wednesday February 7th at 1:15pm.




Engaging Your Child in Science at Home!
As parents we have the wonderful opportunity and responsibility for nurturing our children’s growth.  Parents play a key role in the physical, emotional, and intellectual development of their child. As parents we can usually find time to read a story to our children, thereby instilling a love of literature, but we are often at a loss as to how to instill a love and appreciation for Science. Science encourages problem solving skills, curiosity and questioning, creative and critical thinking, observational skills and reinforces both literacy and math skills….and it’s FUN! Here are some ideas for fostering Scientific skills in your children.
6 Tips to foster Scientific Thinking at Home
1- See science everywhere. Parents can take opportunities to ask "What would happen if …?" questions or present brainteasers to encourage children to be curious and seek out answers. Children need to know that science isn't just a subject, but it is a way of understanding the world around us.
2- Lead family discussions on science-related topics. Dinnertime might be an ideal time for your family to have discussions about news stories that are science based, like space shuttle missions, severe weather conditions, or new medical breakthroughs. Over time, children will develop a better understanding of science and how it affects many facets of our lives. Movies and TV shows with science-related storylines are also great topics for discussion. 
3- Encourage girls and boys equally. Many girls are left out of challenging activities simply because of their gender. Be aware that both girls and boys need to be encouraged and exposed to a variety of subjects at a very early age.
4- Do science together. Children, especially elementary-age children, learn better by investigating and experimenting. Simple investigations done together in the home can bolster what your child is learning in the classroom. Check with your child's teacher on what your child is currently learning in class and what activities you can explore at home.
5- Connect science with a family vacation. Family vacations are a great way to explore science. It could be a hiking trip where you explore nature or a discussion on tides during a beach vacation.
6- Show excitement for Science!
Reference:
"NSTA Science Matters: Tips for Busy Parents - National Science ...." http://www.nsta.org/sciencematters/tips.aspx. 
Talking About Mental Health – February 2018  Tests and Stress

Taking tests is stressful for most students. However, there are lots of ways that your child and youth (and you!) can decrease the stress related to tests. 

Anticipate stress and be ready for it. 

· Practice relaxing activities every day so during stressful times you already know how to cope.
Eat well
· Learning and remembering takes a lot of energy. Keep healthy snacks close by so you can refuel easily with what your body needs to feel good and think clearly.
Sleep 
· During sleep, our brains make connections and consolidate our learning. Research has shown that during sleep, our brain cleans out toxins to allow for more learning to occur the next day. 
Drink lots of water
· Hydration is very important for good brain function. Cut down on caffeine, which contributes to the stress response and to poor sleep.
Move
· Activity increases energy, stimulates brain growth and increases mood. Take regular active breaks; even 5 minutes of walking outdoors can make a difference.
Pause and relax
· Take time to relax. Do some deep breathing. Listen to music. Meditate.  Go outside. Write in a journal. Do some stretches. Go for a walk. Draw or doodle. http

HYPERLINK "http://youth.anxietybc.com/relaxation"://youth.anxietybc.com/relaxation has some great examples of how to relax. 
Connect
· Talk to your friends. 
· Talk to your parent or a caring adult about how you are feeling.
· At school, you can talk to your teacher, principal or CYC for support.
Laugh!
· Laughter is a great release and allows our brains to recharge and reset.
Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health Lead for the Upper Grand District School Board.

Follow me on Twitter @drlynnwoodford. 
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